[bookmark: _GoBack] GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL AND TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
MARCH 2, 2023                        4:00 PM – 5:15 PM
The meeting was held at the Graham County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville, NC 28771
Present: Chairman Connie Orr, Vice-chairman Robin Turner, Patricia Cable, Debbie Beasley, Billy Brown, Valerie Frapp
Absent: Rick Davis, Meredith Jenkins, Dale Wiggins
Vice-chairman Turner called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm, since Chairman Orr was going to be late.
Vice-chairman Turner asked if there were any changes to the agenda and a motion to approve it. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the agenda as is. Debbie Beasley seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Vice-chairman Turner asked if everyone had reviewed the minutes from February 2, 2023 and if so, was there a motion to approve the minutes. Patricia Cable made a motion to approve the minutes from February 2, 2023. Debbie Beasley seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Public Comment
Dave Artis, Mountain Manor Motel owner, spoke about Development of Fort Montgomery as a Tourist Attraction and how it could bring visitors to our area.
See attached sheet
Financial Report / Budget Update
Becky Garland, financial officer, gave the financial report and the budget update.
Total Cash Available for Expenditures 3/2/2023 is $690,199.05. Capital reserve 2/30/2023 is $144,508.56, with an expenditure of 44.71%.
She then presented 2 Budget Amendments:
1) Budget Amendment #2 FYE 6.30.23 for $15,000 for printing cost for the Board to sign. This amendment was approved at the February 2, 2023 regular board meeting.
2) Budget Amendment #3 FYE 6.30.23 which was for $500 for Professional Fees and $5,000 for Capital Outlay. Vice-chairman Turner made a motion to approve Budget Amendment #3 for $5,500. Patricia Cable seconded the motion. Vote unanimous 
Vice-chairman Turner asked Ms. Garland if the money in the general fund was earning interest.
Ms. Garland answered the question and then explained that the county takes advantage of the interest that N.C. Capital Management Trust offers with a portion of some of its funds.
She also explained that the money would not only draw more interest, but that it would still be easily available if needed. 
Vice-chairman Turner made a motion to direct Ms. Garland to move $350,000 from the Operating Fund Account and up to $150,000 from the Capital Reserve Account and put into two separate N.C. Capital Management Trust Accounts.
Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
This will be Ms. Garland’s last meeting with Travel and Tourism. She has resigned as Graham County Financial Officer. 
Ms. Garland expressed her appreciation to the Board for their hard work and efforts to keep Travel and Tourism’s budget in good standings.  She stated that she has enjoyed working with the Board and how far the Board has come during the time she has been with them. 
The Board presented Ms. Garland with a Graham County 150th Anniversary blanket. The Board gave Ms. Garland their best wishes and their appreciation for all the help and hard work she had put forth as the financial officer. 
Chairman’s Report
Chairman Orr apologized for being late and told the Board how much she appreciated everyone and the hard work they do.
Committee Report: Welcome Center/Office
Vice-chairman Turner commented that the digital sign was up outside the Travel and Tourism office and looks good. The next step is to get the stonework put in place around the base and some barriers so no one will run into it.
Director’s Report: See Attached Sheet
Daniel Allison, director Allison asked Debbie Beasley to tell the Board about the Cigar Box Guitar Festival and explain a little about it.
Ms. Beasley explained the activities surrounding the festival and talked about some of the different group activities that are planned.
Chairman Orr suggested getting this information to the Southwestern Commission and let them advertise the event.
New Business
Chairman Orr asked about the Rolley Hole Marble game that Dale Wiggins mentioned at the last meeting. No-one knew a lot about it so the board will research it to get some details on how it is played.
Old Business
There was no old business
Adjourn
Billy Brown made a motion to adjourn. Vice-chairman Turner seconded the motion.                       Meeting adjourned at 5:15 pm.
                         
                                                                                                 Next meeting April 6, 2023




